Week of February 21, 1999


Insects Enjoy Warmer Weather Also


Willie Chance

Spring is fickle.  Here one day and gone the next.  Do not be deceived.  We are likely to get more cold weather.  The average date for the last frost is March 15 and we can see it as late as early April.

This early spring weather tricks our plants.  They bloom out early and get frozen.  Plants that can take cold weather before they bud out will often freeze after they bloom.  We can do little but cover them during a frost and this will do only a little good.

Insects are also duped into thinking spring has sprung.  They are misled and swarm out of hiding to attack our landscapes.

Before my pen runs away with me, though, let’s make one thing clear.  Most bugs do not hurt us.  Many are harmless or helpful.

We do need to deal with the harmful ones.  After the winter, they are often at their weakest and are easily controlled.  Attack garden pests now as they awake from their long winter’s nap and they should be easier to control.

The Asian Ambrosia beetle attacks young trees, especially as they leaf out.  They bore holes in the trunk and push out sawdust.  This dust sticks together and forms long ‘toothpicks’ that stick out from the trunk.

Once you have them in a tree it is too late to kill them.  Destroy the attacked tree immediately by burning it completely.  The insects can live deep inside an infected tree and emerge to attack other trees.  We have found them in Perry already this year.  They may also attack older, weakened trees.

Protect young trees by spraying the trunks every two weeks from now until the trees are fully leafed out.  We used to use Dursban or Lindane, but found it is not very helpful.  Use Permethrin instead.  These are serious tree pests and attack many trees.  I have not seen many of them yet but they usually kill trees they attack.

Fire ants are active now.  Spreading a bait over the lawn twice a year will kill about 90% of them.  Most baits take from a week to a month or more to work.

I like to treat individual mounds.  Mix your favorite ant killer (Malathion, Dursban, Diazinon, etc.)  in a 5 gallon bucket.  Pour 1 to 2 gallons on each mound.  They should be dead the next day.  If not, treat again using more water.  You can also sprinkle powdered Orthene over mounds.  It really smells but works well and is not any more toxic than many other ant killers.

Lace bugs make azalea leaves speckled and silvery.  Look for the brown tarry spots they leave on the bottom of leaves.  The young are colorless and somewhat spiny and turn black as they grow.  Adults are 1/8 inch bug with large, flat lacy wings and brown and black markings.  They are usually found on the bottom side of leaves.

They usually become active in March but may come out earlier in this weather.  When you see them, treat with Orthene or Cygon.  Spray again in 10 to 14 days for best control.

As insect pests arouse from their hibernation, do not let them make your lawn their home.  Treating them now, while they are weak, will give much better control than waiting until later.

Just make sure you have the pest and that it is enough of a problem to warrant treatment.

Have questions?  Call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 or 987-2028.  Do remember that we are very busy now and it may take a day or so to return your call.  We are here to help you make your lawn and landscape better.

